SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee


All Members of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee to be held on Monday 10th January 2005 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.













T N Stewart

5th January 2005








Clerk to the Council

AGENDA

1.  APOLOGIES

2.  TO RECEIVE STATUTORY DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS FROM 

MEMBERS










(7.30pm)

(a) Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.
3.  PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FOR COMMENT BY SANDY TOWN 

COUNCIL










(7.35pm)
(ANY PLANS RECEIVED FOR COMMENT BY SANDY TOWN COUNCIL WILL BE ON DISPLAY IN THE COMMITTEE ROOM FROM 7.15 P.M. ONWARDS AND MEMBERS ARE REQUESTED TO VIEW THESE PRIOR TO THIS ITEM).

(SEE LIST ATTACHED)

4.  MINUTES










(7.45pm)

To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 22nd November 2004 and as approved/amended and adopted by Council Meeting held on Monday 6th December 2004.

5.  MATTERS ARISING








(7.50 pm)

(SEE LIST ATTACHED)

6.  PLANNING OR ENFORCEMENT APPEALS – NOTIFICATIONS FROM MID BEDFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL





(8pm)

7.  PLANNING OR ENFORCEMENT APPEALS – DECISIONS


(8pm)

8.  VERBAL REPORT FROM ANY LOCAL MEMBER WHO ATTENDED DEVELOPMENT CONTROL COMMITTEE ON ANY MATTERS AFFECTING SANDY

(8pm)

9.  TOWN CENTRE ENHANCEMENT






(8.10pm)

To receive the minutes of the meeting of the Town Centre Partnership held on Wednesday 17th November 2004.
(COPY ATTACHED)

10.  SUNDERLAND ROAD PAVILION/SECURE STORAGE PROJECT  

(8.15pm)

(a)  To receive Notes of a Meeting of the Working Group held on Tuesday 7th December 2004.  (COPY ATTACHED)

(b)  To receive and consider plans (2) and estimates for new Pavilion.  (COPY OF 1 PLAN AND 1 ESTIMATE ATTACHED OTHER TO FOLLOW)

11.  SANDY CEMETERY – SECTION "K", CREMATED REMAINS SECTION – SIZE OF MEMORIALS PERMITTED UNDER SANDY CEMETERY REGULATIONS
(8.30pm)

To receive and consider Clerk's report. (COPY ATTACHED)

12.  STREET NAMING – LAND REAR OF CONSERVATIVE CLUB, SANDY
(8.45pm)

To receive and consider the Clerk's report.  (COPY ATTACHED)
13.  SANDY PARISH FLOOD PLAN






(8.50pm)

To receive Report from Cllr McMurdo.  (COPY ATTACHED)

14.  PROPOSED TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER – MARKET SQUARE, SANDY













(9pm)

To receive and consider Clerk's report. .  (COPY ATTACHED)

15.  THE EAST OF ENGLAND PLAN – PUBLIC CONSULTATION


(9.05pm)
To receive and consider Clerk's report. .  (COPY ATTACHED)

16.  PRESS RELEASE








(9.15pm)

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	14.12.04

140/04


	04/02127/FULL

Mr & Mrs T Partridge

51 All Saints Way

SANDY

Beds
	Full application for a single storey rear extension and conservatory to bungalow with link extension between bungalow and garage.  Roof alteration from gable to hipped end to garage at 51 All Saints Way, Sandy.

Near neighbours 49 & 53 All Saints Way and 74a London Road, Sandy notified
	RESOLVED:  No Objection.
	P P & OS

10.01.0

11.1.05
	

	16.12.04

141/04


	04/02213/FULL

Mr A May

28 Bedford Road

Sandy

SG19 1EW
	Full application for the erection of a single storey rear extension to form a garage and capping of outside w.c. at Rose Villa, 28 Bedford Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 30 Bedford Road and 1 & 3 Laburnum Road, Sandy notified
	RESOLVED:  No Objection.
	P P & OS

10.01.05

11.1.05
	

	16.12.04

142/04


	04/02264/FULL

Mr P Davies

7 Hawk Drive

Sandy

SG19 2WA
	Full application for the erection of a conservatory at rear of 7 Hawk Drive, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 6 Hawk Drive, Sandy notified
	RESOLVED:  No Objection.
	P P & OS

10.01.05

11.1.05
	

	22.12.04

143/04


	04/02300/OUT

Mr & Mrs S Moretti

C/o 52 Bunyan Rd

Kempston

MK42 8HL
	Outline application for the erection of one dwelling at the rear of 32 The Green, Beeston, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours Cos Lodge, 30 The Green, Beeston notified
	RESOLVED:  Object

1. Backland development in a small settlement is against policy.  If allowed this development would set an unfortunate precedent.

2. The access road is inadequate and is unsuitable for cars.

3. Beeston is laid out in a linear fashion and the proposed dwelling would sit uncomfortably with the surrounding development.

4. The area suffers from poor drainage at present and further development would put more pressure on the existing ditch to the southern boundary of the site.
	P P & OS

10.01.05

11.1.05
	


            SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 10.01.05
5.  MATTERS ARISING

(1) Public Open Space, Fallowfield Estate (9.6.03) (P13/03)

Letter sent to Mr Dean advising him as to who are the Council's formally appointed Members to attend any further meetings.

No minutes of the earlier meeting have yet been received.

(2)  Highways Agency – Decision re: Requested Roundabout, Junction of New Road and Orchard Road, Beeston (19.7.04) (P27/04)

Letter sent to Highways Agency 18.10.04.  No reply received from Highways Agency.

(3)  Developers Contributions to Sporting or Play Area Facilities, Site rear of Conservative Club Bedford Road, Sandy (22.11.04) (P55/04)

Letter sent to MBDC 2.12.04.  Reply received 16.12.04 stating that the Section 106 Agreement for this development has provided the following contributions:

Children's Play Space - £3,375 for upgrading the play area in The Recreation Ground, Bedford Road.

Sporting Facilities - £7,920 for the provision of new outdoor facilities in Sandy.

These sums will be paid by the developer on the occupation of the first dwelling.  In addition a contribution has been secured from the development in St Neots Road.  This will provide:

Children's Play Space - £3,978 for improvements to the facilities within the town limits of Sandy.

(4)  Fishing Rights – The Riddy, Sandy (11.10.04) (P49/04)

Still awaiting reply from Angling Association.

(5)  Summer Planting Sandy 2005 (11.10.04) (P50/04)

Sandy Enhancement Group have now advised "that they are unable to offer any financial assistance towards the planting of a special commemorative bed or permanent planting at Faynes Corner".  It is also their opinion that a large garden in such a prominent central position has to be planted and maintained to the highest standards.  The rose beds have always provided a good colourful display and have previously always impressed the Anglia in Bloom judges.

They further comment that in their opinion a commemorative bed would be far too expensive and require too much maintenance".

The Enhancement Group suggest "that the area should continue to be used for a permanent planted display albeit perhaps a smaller bed with replacement roses being planted in replacement soil, together with other carefully chosen flowering shrubs".

5.  MATTERS ARISING (CONTD) 

(6)  Verbal report from any local Member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy (22.11.04) (P57/04)

A letter from the Mayor and the Chairman of Planning Parks & Open Spaces Committee was sent to the Chief Executive of Mid Beds District Council regarding Town Council's reservations about the planning permission granted on the Jordan's Yard development.

The Chief Executive's reply and officer's report were received on 20th December 2004 followed by a reply from Mr Chris Tweed from the Government Office for the East of England on 29th December 2004.  (COPIES ATTACHED)

(7)  Sunderland Road Pavilion/Secure Storage Project (22.11.04) (P59/04)

The Clerk wrote to the Secretary of the Sandy Sports and Leisure Association on December 3rd regarding the renovation of the storage garage containing the mains electricity supply to the all-weather pitch. He asked if the Association would be able and willing to make a contribution to the costs of the renovation.

No reply has yet been received.



      SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 10.01.05

11.  SANDY CEMETERY – SECTION "K", CREMATED REMAINS SECTION – SIZE OF MEMORIALS PERMITTED UNDER SANDY CEMETERY REGULATIONS

Section "K" in Sandy Cemetery is the section reserved specifically for cremated remains.  As a result each plot is very much smaller than the normal burial plots i.e. only 2ft x 2ft.  It therefore follows that large headstones or memorials would be completely out of keeping in this particular section and could in fact affect the whole overall appearance of that part of the cemetery.

In common with many other cemeteries the Sandy Cemetery Regulations stipulate that only tablets may be permitted on Section K.  The definition of a tablet can it appears be argued at length, but it has been interpreted here as something, which has no part standing proud of the actual tablet.  At present the section includes several wedge shaped memorials, none exceed 6" at their highest point.  An application for a wedge shaped tablet, which increases in height from 1" at the front to 8" at the back, is presently outstanding.

Do Members consider memorials of this height still to be "tablets" and if so how long would it be before an application was received for a tablet of 12" or possibly even higher on this section?

Members are therefore asked to consider if the current regulations concerning Section "K" should be re-written to include a maximum height and what this should be.

The amended regulations would then read:-

"21.  Memorials in Section K reserved for cremated remains shall be permitted in the form of a cremation tablet, the overall size of which, including the base must not exceed 24" x 24" and should not have any parts standing proud of the actual stone.  The height of the stone should be a maximum of ? at its greatest point".

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY



-  NONE

INFORMATION ATTACHED

ACTION REQUIRED





-  COMMITTEE IS REQUESTED










    TO INSTRUCT AS TO ANY










    FURTHER ACTION THAT IS










    TO BE TAKEN IN RESPECT

    OF THIS MATTER. 

T N Stewart

Clerk to the Council

5th January 2005

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 10.01.05

12.  STREET NAMING – LAND REAR OF CONSERVATIVE CLUB, SANDY
Mid Beds District Council has written to ask for the Town Council's agreement to a proposed street name for the development to the rear of the Conservative Club on Bedford Road, Sandy.

The developers have suggested the name "Bowling Green Court".

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY



-  NONE

INFORMATION ATTACHED

ACTION REQUIRED





-  COMMITTEE IS REQUESTED










    TO CONSIDER THE NAME










    SUGGESTED AND IF









    AGREEABLE CONFIRM THIS

    WITH MBDC.  IF MEMBERS 

    ARE NOT IN AGREEMENT 

    THEY ARE REQUESTED TO

    CHOOSE AN ALTERNATIVE

    NAME TO BE PUT

    FORWARD.

T N Stewart

Clerk to the Council

5th January 2005

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 10.01.05

14.  PROPOSED TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER

Highways Department at Beds County Council has drawn up proposals to amend the Traffic Regulation Orders at present in place on the central and south eastern sections of the Market Square.

This is being done in connection with the proposed Sandy Market Square Enhancement scheme, which is likely to take place this year.

Parking regulations are to be amended to encompass the new bays, which will be created, including three disabled parking bays.  It also proposed a One Way Street Order with traffic permitted to travel from the south eastern section towards Pleasant Place. A Bus stop clearway will be created.

In addition a zebra crossing will be sited leading to the pedestrian access to Sandy Market in Cambridge Road.  There will also be a road hump providing access to Pleasant Place.

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY



-  LETTER AND MAP FROM

INFORMATION ATTACHED




    D J PLANCHEREL

, TRAFFIC










    ENGINEER, JACOB BABTIE.

ACTION REQUIRED





-  COMMITTEE IS REQUESTED










    TO CONSIDER WHETHER OR







    NOT IT WOULD LIKE TO





    OBJECT TO ANY OF THE

    PROPOSALS PUT FORWARD 

    IN THE LETTER.

T N Stewart

Clerk to the Council

5th January 2005

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 10.01.05

15.  THE EAST OF ENGLAND PLAN RSS14

The East of England Regional Assembly is carrying out a consultation exercise on the new East of England Plan.

At present, the strategic land use and transport policies for Bedfordshire and Luton are currently set out in the County Structure Plan 2011.  This plan provides the framework for the more detailed and site specific policies set out in the District Local Plans.

The County Council and Luton Borough Council would have reviewed the current Structure Plan so that is reflected updated Government advice and rolled it forward to 2016.  As part of this process, a Deposit Draft Structure Plan 2016 was published for public consultation in November 2002 with an Examination in Public schedule for Summer 2003.

However, with the passing of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004, the strategic planning system has radically changed.  County Structure Plans will no longer be prepared and the present form of Local Plans will also be dispensed with.  Instead, there will be a Regional Spatial Strategy for the East of England (RSS14), prepared by the East of England Regional Assembly (EERA), to provide the strategic planning framework.  This will be supplemented at District/Unitary Council level by Local Development Documents (or Plans).

In recognition of the changes to the planning system and at the request of Government, work on Structure Plan 2016 was suspended in early 2003 and has now been formally abandoned.

The Consultation Draft of RSS14, now known as the East of England Plan, was published on 8th December 2004 and is open for responses until 16th March 2005.  The Regional Assembly will then consider what changes, if any are required as a result of the consultation and the revised document will then go to a Public Examination, presently scheduled for September 2005.  The final Plan is likely to be formally adopted in 2006.

Beds County Council has asked us to respond to the consultation with a copy of the response to them so that they can reflect the Town Council's views in their own submission.

They ask Members to note the following motion passed by the East of England Regional Assembly on 10th December 2004.

"The Assembly deplores the Government's grossly inadequate funding of the transport infrastructure costs associated with the additional 478,000 houses planned for this region 2001-2021.

Bearing in mind that the Assembly's acceptance of this massive growth was conditional upon adequate government provision of the necessary infrastructure; and mindful of Lord Rooker's repeated written assurance that growth will not be imposed without the associated infrastructure, this Assembly wishes to make clear that it now regards its endorsement of the draft East of England Plan as suspended pending a re-examination of the government's willingness to support its own aspirations adequately in financial terms.

15.  THE EAST OF ENGLAND PLAN RSS14 (CONTD)

The Assembly requires this motion to be distributed with all further copies of the draft East of England Plan, prominently displayed on the Assembly's website, conveyed to appropriate Government Ministers and submitted to the Independent Panel examining the Plan at the end of the Public Consultation period."

In a parallel exercise a plan is being drawn up for the Milton Keynes & South Midlands Sub-Regional Strategy, which may eventually be incorporated into RSS14.

Until the East of England Plan (RSS14), the Milton Keynes & Sub-Regional Strategy and the Local Development Documents have been adopted, the current Structure Plan 2011 and Local Plans remain in place as the official planning policy documents for Bedfordshire and Luton.

Subsequently Bedfordshire County Council wrote giving information on a series of Presentations to be given by EERA on the Plan.  Parish and Town Councils are to be allowed to send representatives to them if they so wish.

The Bedfordshire Presentations are:

24th January 2005 
10.30 am 

Putteridge Bury, University of Luton

10th February 2005
10.30 am

Council Chambers, County Hall, Bedford

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY



-  LETTER FROM EERA, 

INFORMATION ATTACHED




    BRIEFING NOTE AND 










    INFORMATION LEAFLET.

ACTION REQUIRED





-  COMMITTEE IS REQUESTED










    TO RECEIVE THE LETTER

    AND BRIEFING NOTE AND

    CONSIDER THE RESPONSE 

    IT WOULD LIKE TO MAKE

    TO THE CONSULTATION

    DOCUMENT, OR IF IT

    WOULD LIKE TO SEND REPRESENTATIVES TO EITHER OF THE BEDFORDSHIRE PRESENTATIONS BEFORE CONSIDERING THE MATTER FURTHER

T N Stewart

Clerk to the Council

5th January 2005
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